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"The HeadlLines” Our Leadership

Last Thursday’s Meeting at Eva Tilley Memorial Home

We received a warm welcome from Eva Tilley CEO Sharelle Rowe and her
team followed by a great meal and interesting presentation about their

plans.
The Golf Day at Kew Golf Club

Last Friday, 115 Golfers enjoyed a great golf course and relaxed lunch pro-
gram on our Golf Day.

RI President
lan Riseley

Our MC Greg Ross handled the clubhouse action in style.

We thank all the golfers, the prize and gift providers, Kew Golf Club and
our members who supported the planning and the activities on the day.
Details on the funds raised will follow.

International Fellowship Groups DG 9800

. . . . . Peter Frueh
International Fellowship groups provide a great opportunity to combine —
travel with pursing a personal interest or hobby and getting to know the
local culture.

There are Rotary Fellowship Groups around the globe in many interest ar-
eas such as bird watching, whisky, rare books and ‘educators’.

Copy this link into your device and find out more:-

https://www.rotary.org/en/our-programs/more-fellowships AG Eastside
Jonathan Shep-
Fellowship Activities Coming Up herd

District Conference:- Friday 16 March - Sunday 18 March.
Tour and Lunch at Heide Gallery:- Sunday 15 April.

Club Birthday meeting:- Thursday 10 May.

The Quote

From Billy Graham:-

“When wealth is lost, nothing is lost; when health is lost, something is lost; President
RCNB

when character is lost, all is lost.” Rob Head
Rob Head MEETINGS
THURSDAYS
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- | — _:";\"; C|L|b
Club Website: HERE g 2 120 Belford

- WOk A ' : | Road K
Facebook:Click HERE i g#(DER  Click HERE - G e

The Networker: Issue 11 Click for Al District . Ph.
Events 5 9859 6848



http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/news/12114/peter-frueh-rotary-club-of-balwyn-elected-as-district-governor-2017-18/?no_follow=1
http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/news/12114/peter-frueh-rotary-club-of-balwyn-elected-as-district-governor-2017-18/?no_follow=1
https://www.rotary.org/en/ian-riseley-selected-2017-18-rotary-president
https://www.rotary.org/en/ian-riseley-selected-2017-18-rotary-president
https://www.rotary.org/en/our-programs/more-fellowships
http://rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/RotaryNorthBalwyn/
http://rotarydistrict9800.org.au/images/17_18Networker11.pdf
http://rotarydownunder.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2017/12/cover-story.pdf
http://rotarydistrict9800.org.au/content/556/district-events
http://rotarydistrict9800.org.au/content/556/district-events

THE GRAPEVINE THURSDAY 22ND FEBRUARY 2018

Guest Speaker on 22 February

Last Thursday the Vocational Committee organised a visit to the Eva Tilley Memo-
rial Home.

In addressing us Sharelle Rowe, the CEO, explained that it is a 120 bed aged care,
not-for-profit, community-based facility. It has a voluntary Board of Management
drawn from the local community and has included a number of North Balwyn Ro-
tary Club members over the years. In the 1950’s Mrs Eva Tilley was the driving
force behind the establishment of a residential home for aged people from the
community and it was after her untimely death that the facility was named in her
honour.

Apart from caring for its residents, community engagement is an important focus of
the Community Committee which also has responsibility for fundraising. Sharelle
and this committee invited the club as a means of saying thank you for the exten-
sive work carried out over the past two years as part of the gardening project.
Given the level of available funding, it would not have been possible for this to be
done without the club’s considerable input.

Students from Xavier, Camberwell Grammar and MLC worked hard on a number
of occasions to clear overgrowth and generally tidy up. Sharelle reported on a re-
cent decision to upgrade a small courtyard that had been cleared by the students
to provide a sensual garden for residents. This courtyard is located on the northern
side of the facility, facing Nicholson Street. Work is to begin shortly and be com-
pleted by early autumn.

At the conclusion of her presentation Sharelle responded to a number of questions
indicating a deal of interest in the operation of Eva Tilley.

Members enjoyed drinks and nibbles on arrival and appreciated the excellent BBQ
and desserts provided for dinner.

Jan Fdams

Xavier students doing a great job at Eva Tilley. Greg Cribbes providing instruction... “ These are
used for.....” or could it be ..... “How come these are bent?”....
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From the Board Meeting on 19 February
The Board approved the following items :

. Mongolian Exchange program:- we considered this trial short-term exchange to be a suc-
cess and will continue with this program, but with a year’s gap to enable effective prepa-
ration for the next outgoing and incoming groups.

. Donations in Kind:- we will provide $1,500 towards costs of the new racking required in
the new building.

. Camp Getaway;- we will set aside up to $1,500 if required, to support the purchase of a
major new fire pump facility for The Camp.

. Shelter Box Repair Kits:- we will provide $1,000 from our Disaster Relief Fund to enable
extra home-repair and survival kits to be available to disaster areas around the world.

The Golf Day at Kew Golf Club

A special thank-you to Greg Matthews and the organising committee of Jim Romanis, Larry

Fitzpatrick, John Magor, Geoff Steinicke, Ted Wilkins, Nino Sofra, Peter Elliott, Greg Cribbes,
Adrian Ranson and Lindsay Pegg for all their work in creating a great event and to Kew Golf
Club for their support.

Also, many thanks to our major sponsors :-

. Platinum - Helloworld and Romanis Cant.

. Gold - Eastern Honda, Kieser Training, Baumgartners and Fletchers.

. The 11 Silver and Bronze sponsors, and

. The 15 organisations and Club members who donated prizes for the day.

Rotary Club Bowls Night - Thursday 1 March
On Thursday 1 March, our regular club meeting will be replaced by \ /

our Annual Lawns Bowls Night at North Balwyn Bowls Club, Bu- g :\' // o

chanan Avenue, Balwyn North - next to the Balwyn High School. :?Qgg\\ & 5;

Plenty of parking available. ;-\‘"?/ _~/"'~\ - 3;9,

Cost for the evening will be as normal, $37 per person, including (7@/%?2/%

a 2 course dinner. /\_Nv//h , o

Details : AM?&S- }ﬁl 3 B -:-_:_Q_

6.00pm arrival for 6.30pm dinner

7.30pm - social bowls

Bowls will be provided, and we have an hour or so under lights on the fabulous greens
Flat(ish) footwear is required i.e. runners., sandals, thongs - just no heels please.

No previous experience is needed and instruction will be available.

This is a great social night with an opportunity to try bowls and to see the facilities at this multi-
purpose community venue ; the Men’s Shed will be open from 6.00 - 6.30 for a look if you are inter-
ested.

Guests are also welcome.
For catering purposes please contact lan Mollison on any of the contact details below.
P +61 (03) 9819 7173 M 0418 513 120 E: ian.balwynnorth@helloworld.com.au
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GARDENING PROJECT UPDATE.

Your help is needed with the our Gardening Program

Below is the state of play. Please consider where you can fill in the gaps and email co-
ordinator Rowan McClean to advise him at <rowanmcclean@gmail.com>.

Date School Time Team Leader Others

Tues 16/1 |None 11.30am Rowan McClean |[None required

Fri 9/2 XC 3.45-5pm Bill Oakley Findley Cornell
Thurs 15/2 |[None 11.15 - 12.30 |Rowan McClean |None required

Fri 16/2 XC 3.45-5pm Rowan McClean |Geoff Haddy
Sat17/2 |MLC 10 - noon David de Garis Ian Richardson
Tues 20/2 |RCNB ONLY |11 -12.30 Rowan McClean |Ian Richardson
Fri 23/2 CGS/XC 3- 5PM Rowan McClean [Ilan Glenny

Sat 24/2 |MLC 10 - noon Garth Symington [Tony Hart

Thurs 1/3 |RCNB ONLY |10-11am Rowan McClean |Steven Greatorex
Thurs 1/3 |RCNB ONLY |2-4pm Imre Lele Geoff Steinicke, Cris Yudi
Fri 2/3 CGS/XC 3- 5PM Rob Head Garth Symington
Sat 3/3 MLC 10 - noon Gregor Matthews |Estelle Kelly

Fri 9/3 CGS/XC 3- 5PM Rowan McClean [Ian Glenny

Sat 10/3 |MLC 10 - noon

Fri 16/3 CGS/XC 3- 5PM Geoff Haddy Colin Sharp
Sat17/3 |MLC 10 - noon Marcel Muntwyler

Fri 23/3 CGS/XC 3- 5PM Rob Head Estelle Kelly

Sat 24/3 |MLC 10 - noon David de Garis Ian Richardson
Fri 20/4 CGS/XC 3- 5PM Greg Cribbes Colin Sharp, Ian Genny
Sat 21/4 |MLC 10 - noon

Fri 27/4 CGS/XC 3- 5PM Geoff Haddy Ian Glenny

Sat 28/4 |MLC 10 - noon

Fri 4/5 CGS/XC 3- 5PM Rowan McClean |Imre Lele

Sat 5/5 MLC 10 - noon

Fri 11/5 CGS/XC 3- 5PM Greg Cribbes Finley Cornell

Sat 12/5 |MLC 10 - noon Marcel Munywyler

Fri 18/5 CGS/XC 3- 5PM Rowan McClean |Geoff Haddy

Sat 19/5 |MLC 10 - noon

Fri 25/5 CGS/XC 3- 5PM

Visit to Heide Museum, Bulleen for group tour.

Date and Time: Sunday April 15 at 11.00am
Location: 7 Templestowe Road, Bulleen.
Cost for entry and the tour: $22 per person
Lunch: Available from the café on an individual basis
Money: To be collected at Rotary meetings from mid March.
Enquiries: to Russell Cooper 0417 392109
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Catering Roster / Calendar

25-February-2018

Apologies to any Rotarians who have offered to assist and are not on the list.

Anybody who can help on these dates please email me at jane.pennington@bigpond.com Thank-you - Jane. |

Note: Grand Prix is also happening at this time

22-Mar-18 Bunnings 5.30pm to 9.30pm
Thursday Middleborough Rd
Box Hill
02-Apr-18 Bunnings 8.30am to 12.00pm (12.00pm to 4.00pm
Monday Middleborough Rd |1 Don Taylor
Box Hill
Setting up for ANZAC Day
24-Apr-18 Doncaster RSL 3.00 - 5.00pm
Tuesday Doncaster Road 1 Bill Oakley 3
2 4
Need two baristas
25-Apr-18 Doncaster RSL 5.30am - 9.00am
Wednesday Doncaster Road 1 Bill Oakley 5
ANZAC DAY 2 Jane Pennington 6
3 7
4 8
11-May-18 Bunnings 8.30am to 12.00pm 12.00pm to 4.00pm
Friday Middleborough Rd |1 Don Taylor
Box Hill
08-Jun-18 Bunnings 8.30am to 12.00pm |12.00pm to 4.00pm
Friday Middleborough Rd |1 Don Taylor
Box Hill 2 Greg Cribbes
This is the Queen's Birthday Long Weekend
11-Jun-18 Bunnings 8.30am to 12.00pm 12.00pm to 4.00pm
Monday Middleborough Rd

Box Hill
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Past President Jane Pennington has booked a table for The International Women’s Day
Breakfast on March 7th at Palladium Crown. Want to go? Contact Jane on mobile

0408 402 555 or email at jane.pennington@bigpond.com
Not to be missed! Book online at rotaryiwdbreakfast.org.au

SOy

U)omww/ Rotary (:;‘;f) presents

JpIRA

International Women's Day Breakfast
Wednesday 7th March 2018 | The Palladium Crown

Brought to you by The Rotary Club of Brighton North
& The Rotary Club of Melbourne

et themw Roor!
Explore the read te success

Moderator

W i

Stephen Ali Andy Deborah Adam
Quartermain Moore Penn Glass Fennessy

$850 CORPORATE TABLE OF 10
$740 STANDARD TABLE OF 10 - SINGLE TICKET: $75 - VCE/TERTIARY: $50

6.30am for 7.00am start. Finishes promptly at 9am. FREE parking in the multi-deck carpark.

Proceeds go to selected charities

o7

violence free famiies b

Presenting Partner Major Partners

CLARKE & COMPANY Allianz @ m [ Worké€id)

CHARTERED ACCOUNTANTS
FPRIVATE BUSINESS SERVICES
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We need your uged g} o

stamps to help

/ EndTrachoma

- Rotary - Building Healthy Communities

We're NOT aghing for 333
— Just your uged stamps!

Your Used Stamps, once trimmed and sorted, will be sold, and every
dollar raised will go towards preventing this infectious eye disease by
Improving health and hygiene in remote areas of Australia.
Together with the World Health Organisation, we can achieve the
global effort to eliminate trachoma by 2020.

Collect used stamps from your Work, Schools, Universities, Hospitals,
Medical Clinics, and Council Offices and don't forget your neighbours.

Remember every stamp helps! /-
22

_ : _ EndTrachoma
Contact: Rotarian Carrol Farmer ericfarmer@bigpond.com

7 DISTRICTS
Rotary 175 | AUSTRALIA

Australians working with Australions in need —
Together we can make a difference.
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MEETING ROSTERS

Thursday 1 March Please Note that this meeting is a visit to North Balwyn Bowls Club

Greeters: Geoff Haddy North Balwyn Bowls Club
Greg Matthews Host: lan Mollison

Set Up: Not Required

Desk: Chris Flavelle-Smith, Phil Francis

Thursday 8 March Speakers: Peter Downton and Adam Hillary
Greeters: Phil Wade, Host:  Russell Cooper

Duncan Ansell. Topic: Autobiographies

Set Up: John Gartlan, Colin Sharp
Desk: Greg Cribbes, Estelle Kelly

Thursday 15 March Speaker: Tim Schenken

Greeters: Peter Cleary, Paul Fitz Host:  Neil Marshall _
Set Up: Adrian Ranson. Sam Hardikar Tpplc. The E>I(C|tement of The Grand P”X.

_ Tim Schenken is a former Formula One driver and
Desk: lan Adams, David Cheney

is Clerk of the Course at the 2018 Grand Prix.

Thursday 22 March Speaker: Inspector Stephen Noy
Greeters: Marcel Muntwyler, Eileen Toohill Host:  lan Mollison

Set Up: Jim Studebaker, Imre Lele Topic: Pollc_:lng n Bo_roonda_ra , .
_ _ Stephen Noy is the senior police officer responsi-
Desk: Bob Bott, Larry Fitzpatrick

ble for the Boroondara area.

Meeting No.31 Thursday 22 February 2018
Present:
Guest Speaker 1 Sharelle Rowe - CEO Eva Tilley Aged Care Home.
NB Members 37
Visiting Rotarians 1 Clarke Balland - RC Balwyn
Guests 3 E.T. staff.
Meals Served 42 Member Attendance 37 = 47.4%

External Activities
Gardening Project - R.McClean (2 ), David de Garis, lan Richardson
( Board Approved ) (2).

( previously Make-Ups.)  Greg Ross - D9820 Conf. Sale; Pete Sutherland - DIK.
Rowan McClean - Basscare/BCC;
Catering - Geoff Haddy, Greg Matthews, Sue McDonald,
Eileen Toohill & Tony Wells.; Imre Lele - DIK Board meeting.

Absences for Rosters:

Paul Fitz, Tony Ho, Dileep Krishna Pillai, Yvonne Lyneham, David Rowe and Russell Turner
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Geoff’'s Health Tip
Lessons in Over-indulgence

Our golf day last Friday was a wonderful success thanks to the volunteers led by CEO Greg
Matthews. As a social occasion there is nothing better than to make our Rotary golf day an
annual event for people who meet only once or twice a year. In this third year of our Rotary
golf day, my 'four' has been the same group of sailors who used to sail competitively every
Saturday afternoon at Elwood Sailing Club. All of us have since retired from competitive sail-
ing and have joined in the less strenuous, but more sociable, sport of golf.

Whilst the banter around the course included the usual sailing expressions of jibes, tacks,
lifts and knocks being applied to your golfing style or the outcome of wayward drives and
putts, it is only part of the day's enjoyment. The rest of the entertainment comes over lunch
whilst reminiscing about your, and their, indiscretions sailing '‘around the sticks'.

Talking of indiscretions, | must confess that resulting from the overwhelming generosity of
my lunch partners, a decision that had to be made (I admit, for the first time) to leave my
car at the club-house and get a lift home.

It reminded me of a Health Tip that | wrote last October in which it was recorded that vari-
ous studies had reported on the toxicity of acetaldehyde, the primary breakdown product of
alcohol, and its increasing risks of cancer in the neck, throat and larynx. Whilst over-
consumption is not necessarily associated with dependance, one can say that daily con-
sumption of alcohol increases the risk of cancer, which might come as a surprise to most
people.

Whilst |, and you, are aware of the relationship of alcohol with cancer, the general popula-
tion are not as aware of this fact. Furthermore, the alcohol industry is not interested in ad-
vising consumers with a warning on labels or on any promotional material. Such is the
strength of the alcohol industry's lobby group that the dangers of alcohol are supressed and
instead the 'responsible drinking' message is promoted.

As part of an experiment in my over-indulgence | can say that al-
cohol and its by-product acetaldehyde is definitely toxic in the \
short term, resulting in poor decision making and poor judge-
ment. Nevertheless, a happy and often hilarious time was en-
joyed by all.

Geoff

Birthdays and Anniversaries between March 2nd and March 9th

Weddings: John & Helenmary Gartlan, Phil & Carmel Francis,
Greg & Heather Matthews, Ted & Ivy Angleton, Findley & Dianne Cornell

Birthdays: Nina De Garis, Bob Bott
Induction Anniversaries: Yvonne Lyneham, Brian Hurnard, Adrian Ranson
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Club Diary
Read about Rotary in your area in The Progress
Leader http://leader.smedia.com.au/progress/

Thursday 1 March

Annual bowls night at North Balwyn Bowls Club
This will be in lieu of our normal meeting at Club
Meeting at KGC.

District Conference A DIFFERENCE
2018 DISTRICT 9800 CONFERENCE
Wa rrnambool. 16-18 March / Warrnam bool / Victoria

Rotary ; 6

21 -25 March 2018.
2018 Formula 1® Australian Grand Prix.

Sunday 15 April 2018
Tour & lunch at Heide Gallery

Thursday 10 May
Club Birthday meeting

Weekend of 17-19 August 2018

MUNA 2018
See

http://www.rotaryclubofcanberrasunrise.org.au/

Friday 5 to Sunday 7 October 2018
Camp Getaway Working Bee 2018

Weekend of 19-20-21 October
Fellowship Weekend at Daylesford
Details soon.
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TACKLING POVERTY

Rotary supports projects in local
communities, but balances that
with offshore projects.

Minh Hac in Vietnam is a very
poor, remote community of 3200
people. This struggling community
was discovered by Rotary Club of
North Balwyn past president
Rowan McClean in 2010.

Since then, club members and
community sponsors have
embarked on projects that are
transforming Minh Hac.

Children could not previously
afford to go to school because
they needed to tend animals and
pick crops to eamn enough money
for their daily food. Now more
than 100 children have been
supported to undertake schooling.
Schools have received libraries,
fumniture, fans and teaching
equipment. The health dinic now
has refrigeration, computers and
toilets.

For more information, contact
rowanmcclean@gmail.com

’'s
for decades. Michoel Godinsi .
the eve of the Australian Music vourt fanch i

plus dessert at a cost o 32,h -
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ROTARY CLUB OF NORTH BALWYN 2017/18 APOLOGIES FOR CLUB MEETINGS
1. Sign the “apology sheet” at the front desk at

the prior meeting if you know in advance.

Pres!dent: Rob Head 2. Click HERE for apologies. and log into website;
president@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au select My Menu; Meeting Atten-

Vice President: Findley Cornell dance/Apologies and Make-Ups; Select
vicepresident@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au medetmgddate; Add Apology to this meeting;
and sena.
Secretary: Gavan Schwartz _
3. Or E-mail Hugo Goetze
secretary@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au
. HugoGoetze@netspace.net.au
Treasurer: Greg Cribbes

treasurer@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au

4. Phone 9857 6701 (leave a message if re-

Grapevine: John McBride quired). Mobile phone calls & SMS are not
jdmcb48@bigpond.net.au to be used.
Noon Sat Weekly Deadline for submissions Please apologise no later than 5pm
please. on Tuesday.
North Balwyn Probus: Don Campbell . Greythorn Probus:
http://balwynnorthprobus.org.au Meetings 10am 2nd Tuesday Monthly.

St Aidan's Church Hall, Duggan St, Balwyn
North Balwyn Helghts Probus: Nth.9859 4941.

Sue Mullarvey

Boroondara Ladies Probus: Janet Eddy
yarramul@tpg.com.au 9857 4305, 0400 821 402

jveddey@applewood.net.au

CHRIS CROSS wogi” (177

Landscape and Garden Supplies
Call Us (0O3) 98539 2666

AVAILABLE

Thanks to Chris Cross Landscape & Gardening Supply for their support of our Club through housing our 3 storage containers.

We thank Bread Street Bakery
for their ongoing support of our
BBQ Fundraising activity through
their generous provision of
bread supplies.

hellowold

THE TRAVEL PROFESSIONALS
BALWYN NORTH

Bendigo Bank is a strong

supporter of Nth Balwyn BOROONDARA

Thank you

Helloworld North Bal- City of Harmony
wyn for your ongoing Rotary through its help

support of our Event with our Community The City of Boroondara is a great
Days and assistance Projects and Fund supporter of Rotary and we thank
with OUI_’ Raisi them for their most recent support
Mongolia travel ar- aising. with establishment of our North
rangements. Balwyn Community Men’s Shed
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